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April 2, 2025 
 
C. Smith 
Deputy City Manager, Neighbourhood and Community Wide Services 
 
I hereby certify that the Municipal Council, at its meeting held on April 1, 2025, resolved: 
 
That the following actions be taken with respect to the Secondary School Transit Pass 
Pilot Update: 

a)         the report dated March 25, 2025 BE RECEIVED; 

b)         the Civic Administration BE DIRECTED to continue the conversation with the 
London Transit Commission and Thames Valley District School Board representatives 
and report back to a future meeting of Strategic Priorities and Policy Committee, with a 
specific focus on addressing concerns expressed around metrics for success that 
include the following: 

i) metrics for the Thames Valley District School Board, including: 
A.    Student surveys – capturing direct feedback on their transit experience, outlined in 
Appendix B, as appended to the report; 
B.    Attendance data – is the applicable grade(s) experiencing increase in student 
attendance compared to prior years; 
C.    Student achievement data – are the applicable grades showing increased 
academic achievement result; 
D.    Experiential data – including increased ability to match co-op placements, 
increased student participation in extracurricular school activities, and any use of transit 
for class trips; 

ii) metrics for the London Transit Commission, including: 
A.    Increased ridership – tracking how student usage materializes, grows, or does not 
over time; 
B.    Trip patterns – showing when students board and clustered travel times based on 
card use, outlined in Appendix B, as appended to the report; 

it being noted that the Civic Administration has completed a significant portion of a 
Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) framework. (2.2/4/SPPC) (2025-T03) 

 

 
 
M. Schulthess 
City Clerk 
/hw 
 
cc: K. Paleczny, General Manager, London Transit Commission  

K. Pawelec, Director, Community Development and Grants 
 M. Dellamora, Manager, Community Initiatives and Plans 
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